
Karl Boekelheide 
10100 Riverwood Lane 
Tigard, Oregon  97224 
 
July 9, 2014 
 
TO:  Public Utility Commission 
 
FROM: Karl Boekelheide 
 
RE:  Request for waiver in Solar Pilot Program 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
On March 5, 2014, we contracted with Stelcorenergy to install a 4.91 kW solar array on our house in 
Tigard.  
 
On April 1, 2014, Stelcorenergy made application on our behalf for the feed in solar program.  They 
also paid the $500 reservation deposit.  The confirmation code is K410V8.  Being excited about the 
program I personally called PGE to see if we were in the program.  I was told verbally that we were 
and that Stelcorenergy would take care of the details. 
 
Unknown to us and PGE, the incorrect email address Linda@Boekleheide.com was in their system.  
The email address should have been Linda@Boekelheide.com.  Because of this we never heard 
anything from PGE.  Stelcorenergy did get the correspondence from PGE. 
 
On April 7, 2014, I electronically signed the PGE forms for our proposed system. 
 
On April 10, 2014, I received confirmation from Stelcorenergy that my application was “signed and 
filed”.  I didn't realize that meant filed with Stelcorenergy, not PGE.  Through some clerical error 
Stelcorenergy did not make the filing with PGE.   
 
On June 1, 2014, our application time expired and, without our knowledge, we were dropped from the 
program. 
 
On June 18, 2014, construction of our system began. A week later it completed with an inspection by 
the city of Tigard. 
 
On July 2, 2014 I called PGE trying to find out when our system would be turned on.  After talking 
with numerous people I discovered we had been dropped from the program because PGE had never 
received a filing for us. 
 
I am making this request because I am anxious to be in this program and get our system running.  It 
pains me to see the array up there doing nothing through no fault on our part.  I will be very grateful if 
the commission grants me a waiver. 
 
Thank you for your consideration, 

 
 
 
 

Karl Boekelheide 
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